ARBOR RIDGE CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD MEETING

MONDAY, JANUARY 7, 2019
A Board Meeting of the Arbor Ridge Condominium Association was held on Monday, January 7, 2019 at 1008 Arbor Ridge Circle. The meeting was called to order at 4:30pm.  Present at the meeting were Tom Heckman, Donna Baxley, Rick Boehm, Larry Rockwell, and Pat Thomas.  Beth Krolikowski, representative from P. J. Morgan Real Estate was also present.  
MINUTES:  The November 5, 2018 minutes were reviewed, Rik motioned to approve the minutes, Donna seconded the motion and all approved.
FINANCIALS:  The Board received the December financial report.
SNOW REMOVAL INVOICES:  Beth provided a spread sheet and copies of all Celeste’s invoices for 2016, 2017 and 2018 for review.  The recent snow removal invoice for the snow removal completed on December 2nd, 28th and 31st were also distributed for review and had been previously emailed to the Board of Directors.  The total amount due on the invoice was in the amount of $9,968.50.  The Board’s concerns were with the removal completed on December 2nd, 2018, which indicated that there were 14 men for shoveling for a 10-hour period.  Pat Thomas had noted that on December 2nd that the crew showed up around 11:30am and left by 5:30pm.  Pat also contacted Arbor Ridge II, as Celeste also provides their snow removal, and confirmed times in which they arrived and left their property. It was clear that the crew was completed within 5 hours, however we were charged for 10.  The Board determined that a meeting with Ramon is needed.   

Rick motioned to have Pat design a form to track the snow removal for the foreman to report the arrival time and departure time, with a Board member to authorize, which will need to include the number of men shoveling, number of hours worked for shoveling, total number of hours and number of bags used for ice melt.  Larry seconded the motion and all approved.

Larry motioned to adjust the invoice (invoice #756) to 5 hours instead of the 10 hours stated.  Correcting the amount due for shovelers to $3506.25, with a final payment of $6462.25 with a letter enclosed explaining the correction, and asking for him to meet with the Board of Directors to discuss the form that Pat will be creating to track the work completed.  Rick seconded the motion and all approved.

There was also a discussion on the lawn care invoices as the leaf clean-up costs are extremely high.  The Board discussed not allowing Celeste to continue with the leaf clean up since it is not required per the contract.  The Board discussed contacting youth groups, schools, churches, etc. to see if they had volunteers or could organize a leaf clean up in the future.

Pat suggested the following be added or adjusted to the current contract with Celeste:  

Adjust mowing schedule to mow 2 times in April, 3 times in May, June, July, August, September, and October. This would change the mowing to every 10 days and will save $2500.00.

The Board offered the following dates to meet with Ramon to discuss the invoice, and requirements of checking in to a Board member during snow removal events.  January 18th or 28th and the meeting will be held at the Public Library.

ORGANIZATION:  Anneta and Donna have organized the Board records, there have been some discrepancies found in the minutes which the Board will review and discuss at another meeting.
ANNUAL MEETING:  The Board determined that the 2019 Annual meeting will be held on July 27th at 9:30am.
EROSION:  Rick has a company coming out tomorrow to look at the area between 1009-1011and provide an estimate.
DOG BITE:  Pat was recently bit by a dog within the neighborhood that was not leashed.  Beth will send out a reminder to all homeowners of the laws in which all dogs must be leashed and all pet waste must be picked up immediately.
ADJOURNMENT:  Rick motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:22pm, Pat seconded the motion and all approved.
